


































































-32-

Dr. Fraenkel working with his two students Dr. Willard Fogal and Dr. Morris 

Seligman spent a very busy first semester, 1967 helping them complete their thesis 

research and prepare themselves for the doctoral examination. With this parti­

cular chore out of the way Dr. Fraenkel took off for an extensive sabbatical 

travel. 

He left in December, 1967. His first stop was New Delhi, India where he 

spent considerable time visiting laboratories of Dr. Nayar. The first part of 

January he was at the Central Marine Fisheries Research Institute of Mandapam 

District of Ramanathapuram also in India. After his extensive visits in labora­

tories in India, Dr. Fraenkel went to Israel where he is spending the rest of 

this year at the Hebrew University in Jerusalem. I'm sure that Dr. Fraenkel 

will have a very interesting sabbatical year and will come back filled with , 

enthusiasm and new ideas and will be following new research JUrsuits. We will 

be looking forward to his return. At the present time Dr. Fraenkel can be 

reached c/o Dr. Shulov, Division of Entomology, Hebrew University, Jerusalem, 

Israel. 

Dr. Stanley Friedman 

Activities were limited to some similar to those pursued in the previous year. 

Not many changes around home except that we are all one year older. Attended meet­

ings of various scientific societies throughout the year and learned much to help 

both research and teaching, Took summer vacation in the Missouri valley and found 

it lovely. 

Stan has published a number of articles this year on the effects of hormones 

on metabolism. Our faithful editor only had to retreive his request for news­

letter activities from the wastebasket three times this year before Stan gave in 

to my nagging and wrote his usual 20 words or less. 

Dr. Arthur W. Ghent 

During the past year, A. W. Ghent received a grant from the American Sport 

Fishing Institute, to conduct a statistical re-examination of A. G. Huntsman's 

well-known correlation between salmon fishery and rainfall in the drainage basin 

of the Miramichi River in New Brunswick, Canada. This correlation is discussed, 

among other places in ;:Principles of Animal Ecology'; by Allee, et al. 












































































